
Minutes 
Lawrence County School Board Meeting 
June 13, 2016 
 
The Lawrence County Board of Directors met in regular session on Monday, June 13, 2016, in the 
board room of the Superintendent’s Office. Vice- President Ron Ingram called the meeting to order 
and Clay Sloan offered the prayer. John Householder was not in attendance. 
 
Vice-President Ron Ingram presented the minutes of the May meeting for approval.  Vickie Mitchell 
moved to approve the minutes of the board meeting as presented.  Clay Sloan seconded the motion.  
The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
Ron Ingram moved to the Superintendent’s Report.  The first item was Old Business.  Superintendent 
Belcher updated the Board on the district’s special education hearing. Superintendent Belcher 
discussed plans for the repairs to the high school electrical system.  He also discussed other summer 
plans for the campus. 
 
The next item was New Business.  Greg Gill moved to approve payment of the bills.  Pat Roby 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher gave an update on the Financial Reports. 
 
Superintendent Belcher made the recommendation to transfer $560,000 to the building fund.  Joe 
Penn moved to approve the recommendation.  Clay Sloan seconded the motion.  The motion received 
unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the Area 1 bid of $14,820.00 from Atlas for 
paving the parking lot.  Clay Sloan moved to approve the bid.  Vickie Mitchell seconded the motion.  
The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the bid of $16,746.15 from Carpet World 
for the flooring in the cafeteria and foyer.   Greg Gill moved to approve the bid.  Joe Penn seconded 
the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
At 6:25 p.m. Vice-President, Ron Ingram requested the Board go into Executive Session. 
 
At 6:35 p.m. the Board reconvened and conducted the following business: 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept the resignation of elementary teacher, Molly 
McNeal.  Clay Sloan moved to accept the recommendation.  Pat Roby seconded the motion.  The 
motion received unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept the resignation of high school science 
teacher, Audumn Vickrey.  Greg Gill moved to accept the recommendation.  Vickie Mitchell seconded 
the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 



Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept the resignation of cafeteria worker, Rose 
Gentry.  Greg Gill moved to accept the recommendation.  Vickie Mitchell seconded the motion.  The 
motion received unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Desiree McNeely as science teacher.  Pat 
Roby moved to accept the recommendation.  Clay Sloan seconded the motion.  The motion received 
unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Tashena Tate as elementary teacher.  Pat 
Roby moved to accept the recommendation.  Clay Sloan seconded the motion.  The motion received 
unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Courtney Coffman as co-cheer sponsor for 
the upcoming 2016-2017 school year.  Joe Penn moved to approve the recommendation.  Greg Gill 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ, Richard Fleming, transportation director for 
the upcoming 2016-2017 school year.  Vickie Mitchell moved to approve the recommendation.  Joe 
Penn seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ bus drivers Randall Whited and Earnie Liles 
for the upcoming 2016-2017 school year.  Pat Roby moved to accept the recommendation.  Clay Sloan 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Angie Perez and Autumn Robinett as 
cafeteria workers for the upcoming 2016-2017 school year.  Vickie Mitchell moved to accept the 
recommendation.  Greg Gill seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 
 
In Other/Miscellaneous Business, the next Board meeting has been scheduled for July 11, 2016.   
 
Greg Gill moved to adjourn the meeting.  Pat Roby seconded the motion. The motion received 
unanimous approval. 
 
 
______________________________ 
Clay Sloan, Secretary 


